
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 When you shop at our Thrift Store youôll notice a 
portrait of Elliot Gregor, with a plaque alongside.   When El-
liot was an employee at our Distribution Center on Airport 
Way, we grew to love him. In June of 2006, at our ribbon 
cutting ceremony, we dedicated our new Thrift Store to the 
memory of Elliot.  Weôd like to share his story with you. 

 Elliot was the son of Gary and Martha Gregor 
of North Bend.  A very tall boy with a humble, quiet 

nature, he graduated from NBHS and worked a short 
time in food service at BAH and Tai Dynasty.  Elliot 

loved fishing, the beach, learned to bow hunt, and was 

proud of his new Honda CRV.  As a collector, his room 
was filled with Coca Cola memorabilia.  He was a strap-

ping young man with a gentle heart and demeanor.   
 We hired Elliot to help deliver and pick up your 

donated goods.  He was one of those employees that 

made us the envy of all . . . ñon time, responsible, posi-
tive, and always ready and willing to do what it takes 

to get the job done; such a hard worker.ò  When Elliot 
began working for us, being a shy person, he would 

hardly speak.  But as time passed and he became more 
comfortable in his new surroundings, Elliotôs personality 

blossomed right before our very eyes.  He had found 

his nicheô.  We like to think he would have been with 
us for many productive years. 

 Elliotôs life was cut short by an automobile acci-
dent on January 13, 2006.  It was a shocking event 

that left his dear family and friends devastated.  

 But the Gregor family turned their sorrow into 
something that will help others for many years to 
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RETURN SERVICE REQUEST 
Your communityôs not- f o r - p r o f i t  p r o g r a m  S e r v i n g  C o o s  C o u n t y  P a t i e n t s  a n d  F a m i l i e s  S i n c e  1 9 8 5 

     Thanks for voting us #1 for the 3rd year in a row  

 Your premiere TTHRIFTHRIFT   SSTORETORE    
   corner of Meade and Virginia in NB 

           Store Hours  
                  9:30 am to 7:00 pm, Monday -Friday 

                   9:30 am to 5:30 pm on Saturdays  

  Donation Drop-offs 
             Monday ï Saturday 

             9:00 am to 5:00 pm  

             at the Virginia Street entrance 

  To schedule a donation pick-up 
                       Call 541-269-9611 or 541-269-3988 

Please Remember . . . 
Every Dollar you Spend  Helps Us Help Others 

Right Here in Your Community 
Every ñGently Usedò Item You Donate Helps Us Help Others 

Right Here in Your Community 
Every Hour You Volunteer Helps Us Help Others  

Right Here in Your Community. 
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come.  Rather than send flowers, they asked that me-

morial contributions be made to help purchase a build-
ing to house our new Thrift Store and Donation Drop 

Off Center.  Elliotôs family felt he had found a home 
with us and they wanted something good to come from 

this tragedy.  Donations poured in.  Thousands of dol-

lars were given in his memory, and those contributions 
along with the generosity of many other grantors and 

community members helped us raise the down pay-
ment.  The success of our store today is testament to 

the life of this dear young man and his devoted family.   
  Five years after Elliotôs death, our Thrift Store 

is  again the recipient of the Gregorsô generosity.  As 

our business has grown successful, so has our need for 
more space.  Paying for storage far from the store was 

totally impractical. Happily, they had an answer to our 
dilemma. 

  Dr. Gregor had enjoyed his Counseling Prac-

tice for many years, in a homey office directly across 
the street from the store.   Upon retirement, the build-

ing went up for sale.  When they heard of our space 
problem. . .they came to the rescue.   

 In Elliotôs memory and to continue his legacy, 
they offered their building for a price we could not re-

fuse, with a contract that goes beyond a ñgood deal.ò  

What this means to our non-profit program is that we 
have the space we need, and instead of throwing 

money into the wind to rent storage units, we are 
building equity and solving our space problem all in 

one fell swoop.   

 Theyôve done it again.  There are not words to 
thank the Gregors for the support theyôve given us. We 

are grateful for their Hospice Hearts that beat loud and 
strong, and we are forever grateful for the time we had 

with Elliot.  Knowing him was a blessing. 

EE           LLIOTLLIOTôôSS  LEGACYLEGACY  

Gary, Elliot, Garrett, Meg, and Martha Gregor 

If you would prefer to receive this newsletter  
electronically, please email us at sch@schospice.org,  

or visit our website  where youôll find a  
complete quarterly newsletter for your convenience.  

Thank you for helping us save printing and postage costs 
in this financially challenging climate. 

South   Coast HospiceSouth   Coast Hospice  
&&   Palliative Care ServicesPalliative Care Services  

Proud Member of the 

ñCommunity Partnership Awardò Recipient 



        HRIFTHRIFT   SSTORETORE  SUPPORTSSUPPORTS  THETHE   . . . . . . . . .. . . . . . . . .  

Janice Roberts, RN 
Janice has been nursing since 1978, mainly in the Coquille Valley; in extended care in Myrtle Point, 
the Coquille Valley Hospital, and for 26 1/2 years  with Dr. Jon Counts, until his recent retirement.  
She had always wanted to be an office RN, so her dreams were fulfilled.  Although she and his 
patients miss him, she is happy to be at South Coast Hospice.  ñI am awed by what I didnôt know 
about Hospice.  What I knew was just the tip of the iceberg.ò  She appreciates the holistic healing 
approach and is convinced Hospice is the only place looking at the whole person and family.  
Janice commented, ñI am saddened by the fact that so many come in at the very end when they 
are not able to take full advantage of what our team has to offer.ò 

GG     ETTINGETTING   TOTO  KNOWKNOW   YOUYOU 

Jacquelyn Hutchings, RN 
Jacquelyn received her associateôs degree from Phoenix CC.  
Her first nursing jobs were at an assisted living and memory care center and a home health 
company in Coos Bay.  She continued her education at OHSU, receiving her bachelorôs in nurs-
ing.  Her last class was an internship at BAH and SCH, studying Hospice and Palliative Care.  
Jackie is from Gresham originally, has travelled extensively in Eastern Europe, studied abroad 
and sees many travels in her future.  She enjoys different cultures, hiking, music, watching mov-
ies, crocheting, and shares her home with her dog, and several fish.  Sheôs taken gardening to 
the nth degree, using compost worms to enrich the soil.  ñI am very thankful for my new job 
with SCH and I look forward to what patients and my coworkers have to teach me.ò 

in the military.  Very often they have stoically kept 

their stories to themselves and as the end of life ap-
proaches, would welcome visiting with a person who 

could relate to their military experiences.  One of the 
aspects of this program is to create a special team of 

trained volunteers who have been in the service and 

can provide ñVeteran to Veteranò support. 
 

 Many Veterans do not identify themselves 
simply because they were not involved in a war.  

There are benefits and privileges offered to anyone 
who  served in the military, as well as  surviving fam-

ily members.  The South Coast Hospice Care Team 

will focus on making sure all who are eligible are 
aware of what resources might be available to them in 

their time of need.  
 

 We are currently conducting presentations to 

our staff, as well as Veteran organizations and health 
care venues.  As we focus on working together,  unit-

ing our services and skills, we will channel our com-
bined strengths directly to Veterans  -  wherever they 

are receiving care.   
  

For more information regarding this program please 

contact our community outreach coordinator, Debbie 
Webb at 541-269-2986 

Julie Erwin, RN  
Julie has been an RN for about two years, is a single mom with an 8 and a 4 year old, and works 
full time at BAH in the ICU.   Julie found she really enjoyed working with patients and families at 
BAH during the dying process, so she applied to SCH.  She recently completed her bachelors in 
three terms at OHSU.  A Bandon native, she and her kids are busy with scouting, kayaking, fish-
ing, hiking, etc.   She loves making memories with her children that will last a lifetime.  Julie says 
she doesnôt have much ñmeò time, but when she does, reading and socializing with friends during 
a good meal out, round out her life.  Julie is happy to be a part of the South Coast Hospice Care 
Team. 

 The National Hospice and Palliative Care Or-

ganization (NHPCO) is pioneering a program in col-
laboration with the Department of Veterans Affairs 

(VA) that focuses on respectful inquiry, compassionate 
listening, grateful acknowledgement, and clear under-

standing of the unique needs of Americaôs Veterans 

and their families. 
 

 South Coast Hospice & Palliative Care Services 
is one of only 3 hospices in Oregon so far, to partner 

in this venture.  The goal is to be better prepared to 
build professional and organizational capacity to in-

crease and improve quality care for Veterans in our 

community, to develop and strengthen partnerships 
with VA medical centers and other Veteran organiza-

tions, and to provide Veteran-centric education for 
health care staff and volunteers.  

 

 For some time, we have assisted  Southwest-
ern Oregon Veterans Outreach (SOVO) clients by pro-

viding vouchers they may redeem at  our Thrift Store. 
Our store is now also offering Military personnel and 

their families a 10% discount on their purchases, in 
gratitude for their service to our country.    

 

 South Coast Hospice recognizes the need for 
a special kind of caring for patients who have served 

Maria Recken, RN 
Maria earned her BA at Western Washington University and is a recent graduate from the nursing 
program at Southwestern Oregon Community College.   She was a Massage Therapist at the Non-
profit Charlotte Maxwell Cancer Care Clinic for Women in San Francisco and Oakland and has worked 
in Long Term Care Facilities.  She lives with her favorite buddy, ñBearò...her dog. 

Sarah Pelligrini, RN 
Sarah came up through the ranks as a caregiver, CNA, LPN and now an RN.  She feels each of 
these milestones taught her things from a different perspective and that sheôs a better nurse for 
it.  She has been nursing for nearly 6 years and says that Hospice chose her.  She decided early 
on it was a good fit, as she discovered the need for community education on the misconceptions 
of what hospice is ð and the need extends to doctors, nurses, CNAôs, etc.  Iôve spoken to many 
who did not realize they had the right to decline further treatment, as that option simply was not 
presented to them.  I am a huge advocate for patients having a greater quality of life vs. quan-
tity, if thatôs what they choose.  They need to feel empowered and supported with whichever 
decision they make.  I love being able to say, ñYou donôt have to go to the ER anymore.ò  Sarah 
is a middle child, single, with two cats and a golden retriever who is the best dog in the world!  

 Times are tough for us all, but 

when we join together, we  can survive 
even in this economic climate. 

 Star of Hope has always been 
SCHôs confidential paper recycler.  This is 

just one of the services they have offered 
since their beginnings in 1964.  They also 

operate The Oregon Connection/House of 
Myrtlewood, and their skilled team of 

weavers makes rugs from recycled materi-

als, some of which our Thrift Store pro-
vides.  Customers really love the denim 

and chenille ones. 
 When we saw the article in the 

World newspaper that Star of Hope was 
struggling, we thought, ñHow can we help? 

ñWell, maybe we could offer to be a retail 

outlet for their rugs.ò  Weôll take no cut so  

all proceeds feed right back into their in-
valuable programs.  Itôs a win-win. . . We 

made the offer, and we shook on it.  
  LouAnn Dewater, Deputy Director 

and Lori Kopsidas, Vocational Support As-
sociate of Star of Hope brought in 8 beau-

ties to display.   
 Now, their rugs will have lots of 

exposure.  Several have been sold already.  

They are definitely works of art and weôre 
proud to help out a fellow non -profit by 

displaying them in our store.   
 Drop by today to take a look.  

If you donôt see a rug thatôll work for you, 
Star of Hope will take special orders too.  

  

TT   

Hospice Professionals on a Mission to Serve 



TT   OO  PROTECTPROTECT  OUROUR  PATIENTSPATIENTS  &&   STAFFSTAFF  

        HAPLAINHAPLAINôôSS  CCORNERORNER        -  submitted by Chaplain John Sheese CC  

 The need for an efficient infection control facility 

to comply with the current regulations to properly sani-
tize the variety of durable medical equipment we supply  

our patients, such as; wheelchairs, bedside commodes, 
walkers, shower and transfer benches is of utmost impor-

tance.  It is a ñmustò. 

 
 As it stands now, our Home Health Aides at 

times, must clean items outside.    It is imperative that 
they not contaminate the clean equipment, therefore it is 

cleaned, sealed, and stored, before being assigned to a 
new patient.  It goes without saying that it is essential 

that we protect our patients and their families, but it is 

also imperative we provide our employees a productive, 
safe, efficient work environment.  

 
 Thus, we are planning and raising funds for an 

Infection Control/Medical Equipment and Maintenance 

Building.  This building will not only provide a safe, clean 
environment in which to sanitize equipment, it will also 

provide the necessary space to store and repair the 
equipment on site. 

 
 Weôd like to take this opportunity to thank two 

organizations who have come forward to get the ball roll-

ing for this important project.  The Coos Bay Eagles 
Lodge has been a staunch financial supporter since the 

very beginning and this year they have donated $500.00 
toward this  project.  Thank you for your years of dedica-

tion to our mission.  We are also grateful to Sterling Bank 

The Mournerôs Bill of Rights 

Excerpts from an article by Alan D. Wolfelt, Ph.D. 
 

 Though you should reach out to others as you do 
the work of mourning, you should not feel obligated to 

accept the unhelpful responses you may receive from 

some people.  You are the one who is grieving, and as 
such, you have certain ñrightsò no one should try to take 

away from you.  
 

 The following list is intended both to empower 
you to heal and to decide how others can and cannot 

help.  This is not to discourage you from reaching out to 

others for help, but rather to assist you in distinguishing 
useful responses from hurtful ones. 

 

 
 You have the right to experience your own unique 

 grief. 

 You have the right to talk about your grief.  

 You have the right to feel a multitude of emotions.  

 You have the right to be tolerant of your physical    

 and emotional limits. 

 You have the right to experience ñGriefbursts.ò 

 You have the right to make use of ritual.  

 You have the right to embrace your spirituality.  

 You have the right to search for meaning.  

 You have the right to treasure your memories.  

 You have the right to move toward your grief. 

for their contribution of $2000.00.  

 We are asking for your support also.  We hope to 
secure matching funds and in-kind donations from our 

generous community.   
 

 If you would like to help us in any way, please 

contact Debbie Webb or Carol Gardner at 541-269-2986 
or email them at sch@schospice.org.  Your interest and 

support are greatly appreciated. 

 

Pictured L to R; Karen Schramm SCH RN Manager, Debbie Webb Out-
reach Support Coordinator, Tina Smith Operations Manager, Jeff Street 
Sterling Bank, Linda Furman Grile SCH Executive Director, Chris 
Christoffer Sterling Bank, Sammie Arzie Sterling Bank, Dana Webber 
Sterling Bank, and Carol Gardner SCH Facilities Manager. 

WW   
  

                  HATHAT   LIESLIES   AHEADAHEAD   FORFOR  HOSPICEHOSPICE  ??  
          - Linda J. Furman Grile, Executive Director 

are not just another version of care focused on the medical 
needs of the person who is ill.  We address physical pain, and 
suffering which is associated with psychological, emotional, 
social and spiritual distress, serving our  patientôs in their 
ñhome,ò or wherever they are most comfortable.  Our goal is 
to demonstrate ñexcellenceò in all areas.  If ever there was a 
time we should speak  to our community about the value of 
Hospice care, the time is NOW. 

As SCH expenses continue to rise, weôre  on an inter-
nal cost-cutting campaign, and have really tightened our belts.  
We donôt know how our nationsô budget will affect us, but we 
do know  that we are extremely grateful for your continued 
financial support.  We have been most fortunate in receiving 
Bay Area Hospitalsô annual grant throughout the years, along 
with Ford Family Foundation and  Bandon Dunes  grants for 
special projects, just to name a few.  All of our buildings were 
built with gift dollars or grants.  These special gifts offered us 
the opportunity to enhance our community support.  

An area where a lot of families have helped tremen-
dously  is by identifying South Coast Hospice for memorial do-
nations, in lieu of flowers.  We humbly accept this as an amaz-
ing thank you.  Weôre so encouraged,  knowing  families con-
sider our services and support of such value that they wish to 
assist us by helping ensure the gentle arms of end-of-life com-
fort care enfold others who will need us in the future.   These 
are very heartfelt requests and gifts, and our Team is honored 
by these kind and considerate gestures.  And, your memorial 
donations give us the ability to provide the same quality care 
to those without ability to pay;  This is our promise to you now 
and in the future.  

We wish to thank all of you who have helped us by  
purchasing engraved bricks which are placed in our   
ñRemembrance Walkwayò, honoring your loved ones for all 
time.   This is one of our full time fund raisers along with our 
beautiful Thrift Store in North Bend, where many dedicated 
volunteers and staff work hard to make it happen each and 
every day.  We are grateful for your donations and invite you 
to dedicate a brick in our walkway and shop with us often.   

Please remember South Coast Hospice, keeping us in 
your thoughts. We are about you, your loved ones and our 
shared community, and about helping guide those in need 
through their end -of-life journey. Help ensure that weôll be 
here when we are needed.  Please stay with us and keep us 
on your list of worthwhile charities to support.   

If you or a loved one have ever been helped by Hos-
pice, consider us one of your donation favorites.  If you wish 
to make a full time financial commitment, contact Debbie 
Webb (541-269-2986) to talk about your many options 
through our Benefactor Program.   

 
 
Thank you, once again, for your 26 years  
         of support and generosity.  

As South Coast Hospice looks toward the future, our 
focus is to maintain and secure the gift of ñHospiceò for our 
community.   We realize as we look back, that with your sup-
port, we have achieved a lot; the development of the Palliative 
Care Program, for one.    As wonderful as the Palliative Care 
Program was, it was unable to provide the all -inclusive 24/7 on
-call care that Hospice offers;  and without financial support to 
assist with the program cost, it became clear, Hospice is the 
program we must preserve for our future in Coos 
County.  

  Providing compassionate end-of-life care is para-
mount;  Our team of skilled professionals and trained volun-
teers is such a gift for us to offer our community.  Our mission 
is Quality end-of-life care.  Itôs  our core value and our #1 
reason for being. 

Coos County as a community, has embraced our mis-
sion for 26 years.   We have distinguished ourselves by focus-

ing on the goals of holistic care that is patient and family cen-
tered, encouraging them to be our guides in developing their 
individualized plan for their care.  

As we developed our program, we partnered with the 
all-volunteer We Are Concerned group, who provided emo-
tional support to those diagnosed with a life threatening ill-
ness.  Bay Area Hospital also played, and continues to play, a 
crucial supporting role.  As we grew, nursing homes, foster 
care homes, assisted living residences, local pharmacies, medi-
cal equipment and supply companies, mortuaries, ambulance 
and wheelchair transport companies, fire and police depart-
ments, joined the crusade in the belief that ñHospice isnôt Eve-
ryoneôs Choice, but a Choice Everyone Should Have.ò 

  Many businesses you might not immediately identify 
as connected to our program have been instrumental by pro-
viding goods and services. South Coast Office Supply is one 
that comes to mind.   They gave much needed start -up office 

furniture and supplies.  And often your Thrift Store donations 
of  ñGently Usedò  furniture were reupholstered for our offices 
by Janell Handsaker of Handsakerôs Upholstery either  as a 
donation, or at minimum cost to us.  She was so generous.  I 
could fill pages with a list of our supporters.  It has definitely 
taken a ñWhole Community to raise this Programò from its 
humble beginnings. 

Recognition also extends to the hundreds of volun-
teers and employees who are so very unique and special.    
Many of them have suffered personal grief and loss, or have a 
loved one who has been diagnosed with a life limiting or ter-
minal illness.  This puts them ñin the know about emotional 
sufferingò.   They realize the importance that gentle guidance, 
education, and support make during this difficult time.  Our 
caring team members have the ability to help lighten the load 
in a kind and respectful manner by listening to the patient and 
familiesô wishes, and assuring each one of them that we are 

partners in helping them realize their goals.  
As we rely partially on Medicare/Medicaid, the VA, 

and Private Insurance, our financial future is, to some extent, 
in the hands of Government leaders and regulators.  We are 
concerned regarding where the nationôs health care system is 
headed and what it will look like when the air clears.  Will Hos-
pice continue as part of our health care system?   The energy, 
financial obligations, and oversight required to maintain a 
quality program have put Hospices in the position of having to 
take action into our own hands.  We must demonstrate, we 

òHospice isnõt  

Everyoneõs Choice, 

But itõs a Choice  

Everyone Should Have.ó 
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     They enrich our lives and the lives of those South 

Coast Hospice serves.  Volunteers.  Whether theyôve 
been with us since the very beginning or are recent 

graduates of our 11 week Volunteer Training, their gift 
is invaluable.  In this day of rush -around-and-get-it-

done, they take their precious time to serve others in a 

multitude of ways;   on the Board of Directors, patient/
family care, fund raising, teaching, preparing merchan-

dise at the Thrift Store, working in Medical Records, 
helping out in administration, doing odd jobs.  What-

ever their gift, South Coast Hospice Volunteers are the 
pinnacle of selflessness. 

 

     In appreciation, each year we honor them with a 
luncheon hosted by many of our Partners-in-Care, who 

are also pretty special.  This year, our hosts were;  
 

Coos Bay/North Bend Chapel 
Shindlerôs  Drug Store 

Life Care Center 
Nelsonôs Bay Area Mortuary 

Ocean Crest and Ocean Ridge Retirement and 
Assisted Living Community 

Hearthside Rehabilitation and 
Specialty Care Community 

 Baycrest Village 
 

 Special thanks to Red Lion and these 
generous merchants who offered gifts and certifi-
cates for our honorees; 
 

Art Connection  Umpqua Bank 
Bandon Dunes  Weldon & Sons Building 

Bay Optical Labs    & Remodeling 
Betty Kay Charter Wildlife Safari 

Books by the Bay Winter River Books 
Cardinal Services Yellow Cab Taxi 

Cedar Electric  SCH Thrift Store 

Grocery Outlet  Orange Julius 
Dr. Robert Gerber Ed Lewis 

Umpqua Bank  Lena Cox 
Jerryôs Rogue Jets Harry Ritchies 

Little Theatre on the Bay 

The Mill Casino Hotel & RV Park 
North Bend Medical Center 

Pacific Restorative Massage 
 

Being the executive director since the beginning, Linda 

Furman Grile has had the pleasure of working with 
these three fine ladies (all 3 retired nurses).   Linda in-

vited them to share their memories and sentiments 
about their experience as nearly lifelong Hospice Volun-

teers. 

Bertha Sharpe on the left said,  ñHospice taught me how 
to HUGò, Lena Cox recounted heartwarming experi-

ences, and Ruth Anderson  who is now 92 years young,  
looking as spry as ever, said it was a wonderful part of 

her life.  
 Jeff Friedman, LCSW spoke of Quality of Life, 

Dr. Dallas Carter delivered words of inspiration, and our 

very own Jeani Hamillton (see article) and her group of 
troubadours, ñPacing the Cageò, entertained.  Sisi Metz 

Volunteer Coordinator gave thanks for the many hours 
of support and caring provided by our wonderful volun-

teers, and Pam Dennis Thrift Store Manager quoted 

some pretty astonishing figures;  In Oregon the hourly 
rate applied to determine what a Volunteer workforce 

has contributed is $18.37.  So, hereôs how the 2,432 
hours volunteered in a 6 month period, by the 19 volun-

teers at our Thrift Store impacts our business.  In only 
1/2 a year, they contributed what might have cost  SCH  

in labor and benefits,  a whopping $44,676.  Thatôs a 

lotta moola, and a lot of hard, heartfelt work, for which 
we are eternally grateful.  

 Hospice RN Jeani Hamilton walked into his home 

and he exclaimed, ñYou canôt come in here!ò  She said, 
ñWhy not?ò  ñBecause you havenôt got your guitar with 

you.ò  This was her first visit to Mr. Harkleroad,           
but he had heard through the grapevine about her love 

of music.  From then on her visits always included a tune 

or two.  When he died his family presented his guitar to 
her, ñHe wanted you to have this.ò  Hospice employees 

may not accept personal gifts, so his guitar now   resides 
at South Coast Hospice  and will be strummed for the 

enjoyment of future patients and families.  
 If you ask Jeani, she says, ñIôm a ham.ò  If you 

ask her patients and co-workers theyôd say she was given 

a gift.  She was born into a musical family; if you ask her 
siblings who had to listen to her incessant singing in the 

car, theyôd say, ñWe just wished she would shut up.ò 
Jeani started playing guitar when she was 13, and con-

tinues to play mostly by ear; ñI can sortôve read the dots 

on the page to figure it out.  We six kids were poor raga-
muffins, but we always had music. I can remember 

standing on a haystack at a very early age singing Dark 
Moon at the top of my lungs.   We were always putting 

on shows for each other, and since my sister was 3 years 
older she got to sing the melody while I was always told 

to harmonize.  It worked out in my favor though, ócause I 

can sing harmony to anything today.ò    
 Music bridges the gap between us; it calms, 

soothes, relaxes, uplifts, relieves pain, and heals our 
hurting hearts.  No one knows that better than Jeani.    

She often hums as she cares for a person,  and that may 

spark a song.  ñWeôll talk about what a patient enjoys 
and it can open a door to some shared musical  experi-

ences.  Music can turn on lights that may have been 
dimmed for some time.ò 

 ñAt times intuition intervenes and I just know 

what to sing.  Once I was caring for a gentleman and 
started singing old cowboy songs.  I stopped short and 

asked his wife if that was all right.  She said her husband 

I  I    
was a truck driver, but one of his fondest memories was 

of two summers when he rode on cattle drives.  He cher-
ished those memories and loved the music. 

 In high school Jeani performed in variety shows 
and was chosen to sing at a special Award Ceremony. 

Even though Music is Jeani, for 15 years her first hus-

band forbid her to sing.  She says she felt incarcerated, 
but is happy for the marriage as she bore two beautiful 

sons.     She came to the theatre stage late in life, playing 
a 16 year old at the age of 61 in LTOBôs production of 

ñThe Mikado.ò  Gilbert & Sullivan beckoned again and she 
portrayed Ruth in the ñPirates of Penzanceò at the Spra-

gue in Bandon where she and her husband Robert live. 

 Jeani was born in California, lived in Alaska and 
Oregon and experienced a variety of nursing careers; 

med. surgery, pediatrics, pediatric oncology, oncology, 
long term care, taught C.N.A.ôs, home health and did a 

stint as a temp. nurse being called to many jobs.  At the 

end of her nursing career she feels it is fitting that she is 
caring for people at the end of their lives.  ñIt is a perfect 

way to serve.ò 
 Pictured with her at left is her husband Robert.  

They married when she was 52.  When they met, ñIt was 
instant; We both knew. . .This is it.ò    Jeani remembers 

Robertôs son, then 11 year old Jesse saying, ñYou two are 

alike.  Iôm going to call you Mr. and Mrs. Hummer.ò  And, 
theyôve been singing together ever since. 

 Another one of  patients she cared for was 
known as Bebe Bordeaux of Lord Bennettôs fame.  He 

and his band played in the lounge for years and they 

were always on stage at the annual Bandon Cranberry 
Festival.  He invited Jeani to join him  for his Swansong 

at Lord Bennetts.  Although he had planned for more 
shows, it was to be his last.   He died about a week later.  

Jeani felt honored to be invited to join in as he said Fare-

well to his adoring audience. 
  

   
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
ñThis is such a wonderful place to be with such a 

wonderful family to work with.   
I have arrived.  I am home.ñ  


